
Year 4 Christmas Performance 
Well done to all Year 4 children for such a fantastic Christmas   
performance. It was so enjoyable to watch the children perform a 
range of songs, dances, gymnastic routines, boomwhackers, bell 
ringing, poetry recitals and jokes with such confidence and     
enthusiasm. I definitely felt very Christmassy by the end. It is so 
important children get to experience performances such as this as 
they are  a memorable part of their Amherst journey. I know the 
things I remember from school are trips, performances, sporting 
events and individual teachers. Not necessarily the lessons 
attended! Thank you to the Year 4 team for all their hard work to 
enable the children to perform to such a high standard.  Click 
here for more photos. 

Christmas Bazaar 
It was great to see so many of you at the Christmas Bazaar. The event had a lovely           
atmosphere and felt like the official beginning of the Christmas period. Well done to all the 
Year 6 children that created such a brilliant range of stalls. Thank you to the PTA and in    
particular the Christmas Bazaar committee (Hayley Hansford, Nicole  Miles, Emily Pegg,   
Victoria Burton, Lydia Sage, Leanne Otti, Beth Harrison) for organising such a superb event.  

We are very lucky to have such a  committed PTA team and generous parents who attend 
the events. As mentioned before all funds raised will go towards the outdoor area           
development project.  
 

Parent Questionnaire 
As you will have seen, an email was sent earlier in the week regarding         
completing our annual parent questionnaire. If you have not yet had the 
chance to look at it please do. We really value your feedback to help validate 
the good work we are doing but also identify areas for improvement.  Links to 
the questionnaires are on page 3. 

 

Last week Christmas Arrangements 

It promises to be a busy week! Please make sure to diarise our Secrets Room and Carol 
Service on Monday, Pantomime with packed lunch on Wednesday and Christmas Lunch 
with jumpers on Thursday. 
 

Winning House 
Well done to Wolfe who were the winning house again, amassing the most 
house points over the last seven weeks. Remember the winning house can 
wear non-uniform on the last day of term and where possible include an 
item of their house colour. 
 

 

 
 

I am looking forward to putting our tree up at home this weekend.  

I was always quite resistant to outdoor Christmas lights around our house but 
this year I have followed my children’s wishes and secretly I quite like them!  

I hope you all have a great weekend.   
 

 

MESSAGE  FROM  MR REID 
Message from Mr Reid 

PAGE 1 
 

           Road Safety 
         PAGE 2 

 

         Notices 
       PAGE 3 

 

PTA 
Let’s Celebrate 

PAGE 4/5 
 

Choir & Clubs 
PAGE 6 

 
 

Community Events 
PAGE 7 

CONTENTS

AMHERST  SCHOOL  NEWSLETTER 
13th EDITION - 8 December 2023 

https://www.amherst.kent.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=3&gcatid=1&albumid=74
https://www.amherst.kent.sch.uk/gallery/?pid=3&gcatid=1&albumid=74


ROAD SAFETY  

Safe Systems is Child’s Play—click here 

We are always concerned when parents, carers or neighbours tell us about near-misses with 
traffic close to our school. Over the past term, the Amherst School Council has been campaigning 
for better road safety during drop-off and collection periods. They would like to encourage      
anyone who drives to watch these videos and to share them with other local drivers.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rX4Etb5TgRs
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=tiJfVzRqwUU


All absences should be reported via our website (under Attendance) before 09.00am. Please click 
on the link and complete the quick Daily Absence Form . 

Please complete the form for every day your child is off school. 
 

Please can you complete our annual parent questionnaires on the following links: 

Year 3 

Year 4 

Year 5 

Year 6 
 
 

• Pantomime Packed Lunch for FSM children 

• Year 6—Young Voices ‘expiring’ Homework Link—please try this one: 
https://yvmusicroom.com/parentRegisterReferral?code=NDgxMS8xNzAxNzgwNjgw 

• CAROL SERVICE 

You are invited to attend our Carol Service at St. Mary’s Church on Monday 
11th December at 6.00pm. The service is a children's version of lessons and carols     
rather than a school performance. You will sit as a family with your children as part of 
the congregation, joining in the singing as with a traditional carol service. 

It is always a particularly festive occasion and we encourage families to consider      
coming along, whether they are involved with the school choir or not.  
 

Please remember to sign your child up for the PTA Secrets Room on MONDAY 11th 
December. This is where your child can choose a gift for 2 adults in their family priced 
at £2.50 per gift. 
Payment is through PTA Events Website. 
 

-
We would appreciate any donations of old adult t-shirts for  our art cupboards in 
school. 
 

Congratulations to Wolfe who are the winners again this term! They are able to wear 
something yellow on the last day of term! 
 

Please click on www.kent-teach.com to see our current list of vacancies. 

• Breakfast Club Manager - Part-time 

• Midday Supervisory Assistant - Part-time 

• Teaching Assistant - Full-time/Part-time 
 

We’d appreciate it if all lunch bands (making their way home) be returned to the 
school—especially 3W and 4SF. 
 

 

11 December - Flu Vaccinations 9.00am 

11 December - PTA Secrets Room 2.00—3.30pm 

11 December - Christmas Carol Service 6.00—7.00pm (St Mary’s Riverhead ) 

13 December - Whole School Pantomime + Packed Lunch —Stag Theatre 10.15am 

14 December - Christmas Lunch (children can wear their Christmas Jumpers) 

15 December - Term 2 Ends 

2 January  - Inset Day 

3 January  - Inset Day 

4 January  - Term Starts 

NOTICES  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1g6ihwtzu43Kt28TM8TjrvKAhJfqRvP3_iYWS4SAtWxU/edit
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScObaEw-fN-nxN4dcuP16s8dKxasuirw3aaCBldY4zOSY3TVg/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeqO4NRquylEUkQI3pY74cWNO367Zav409FzpZgXYEdfg6Bug/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScMgmhKclKGvnLJtYxXiODzJhW1uv5GXlSdMRK4weIHT4V9oQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdLeR0e-zc5KFrKIaWGLGNkyLfUgTlMi5SvlAJmFUG8K4iMmA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://yvmusicroom.com/parentRegisterReferral?code=NDgxMS8xNzAxNzgwNjgw
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/amherstpta/index.cfm
https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/SearchResults.aspx?Keyword=amherst
https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=125805
https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=125806
https://www.kent-teach.com/Recruitment/Vacancy/VacancyDetails.aspx?VacancyId=126718
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We look forward to seeing you tomorrow! 

LET ’S CELEBRATE  

STAR OF THE WEEK

5A Josh B 

5HR Ella B 

5J Lauren S 

6A Noah W 

6B Lexi F 

6W Theo H 

3CL William R 

3H Elizabeth K 

3W Imogen H 

4C All of Year 4 

4S All of Year 4 

4SF All of Year 4 

GIRLS FOOTBALL WINNERS

2 hours of pounding rain didn't dampen the 
spirits of the Amherst girls on Monday 27th 
November at the annual Sevenoaks girls 
football tournament.  
 

The team did fantastically well in all our 
matches. Everyone played so well and it was 
topped off by the team winning the            
tournament!  
 

Congratulations to: 

Maddie H (5A), Ella B (5HR), IsabeN(5HR), 
Lottie P (5J), Samantha C (6A), Phoebe D 
(6A), Florence D (6B), Jessica M (6B), Millie P 
(6B), Diya P (6W)  

Super effort all around from all the girls! 

BASKETBALL YEAR 3
This week Amherst took part in the year 3&4 basketball  tournament 
at Knole Academy. Due to the Year 4 Christmas performance we took 
a team of Year 3 children. They were just fantastic; showing resilience 
and determination despite being the youngest team and not having 
played basketball together yet. We had a wonderful time and are 
already planning for next year's tournament. 
 
Well done Charlie G (3CL), Joseph L (3CL), Ava B (3H) Panos K (3H), 
Imogen H (3W), Henry S (3W) and Holly C (3W)! 
 

We would like to take this              
opportunity to thank each and      
every one for your time and effort 
in making our AMHERST     
CHRISTMAS BAZAAR a huge     
success!  
 

We raised just shy of £12,000.00 and 
are awaiting match funding                     
contributions to add to the total.  
 

Thank you to those who have taken the 
time to arrange match funding this year. 
We will release final figure in the new 
year. 
 

Your PTA Team 

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/amherstpta/?event=login&notLoggedIn=true&


Well done to the Amherst Chess Team for participating in the Sevenoaks School                                              
Partnership Chess Tournament on Tuesday 28th November. Our teams played 3 rounds and were up 
against some incredibly tough teams, but all children showed great determination, resilience and 
strategy.  

Out of the 13 teams playing: 

Amherst A Team came 4th place. 
(Ronav D, William G,  James J, Mark G, 
Joey S, Richard L). 

Amherst B Team came 3rd place. 
(Ethan S, Nikolas K, Jasper F, Jake R, 
Vihaan G). 

 
Well done to all the children taking part 
and thank you to Mr Taylor and parents 
for accompanying the children. 

GYMNASTICS WINNER  

 

Annie R (6W) came first in the London Trampoline & Tumbling Club and       
Challenge Cup over the last weekend of November. 
 
She performed three different sequences - one of which included executing a 
backflip followed by two back handsprings called a round off 2 flicks - to come 
first in the Tumbling Club 4 Mixed 11-12 category.  

Annie stayed calm and focussed, and still had a lot of fun, despite being     
nervous. She only joined the tumbling squad in September, but we have been 
really proud of her commitment and positive attitude toward training all term.  

Well done Annie!  

CROSS COUNTRY CHRISTMAS RUN  

This week some children from each year group have taken part in competitions      

representing their house.  
 

DODGEBALL: 

The winning house for the dodgeball competition was Wolfe, Knole came 2nd,                   
Amherst 3rd and Bradbourne 4th. Congratulations Wolfe! 

INTER HOUSE COMPETITION  

CHESS COMPETITION  

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR WINNING HOUSE OF THE TERM: 

Well done to Wolfe for winning the house points competition again this term. There will be 
competitions every term with the aim that every child will have represented their house 
at something throughout the year.  

 

Look out for more competitions next term!  

Thank you for joining us on our last cross country club run before Christmas. Dressed like Santa, we 

can run anywhere!! 



CHOIR  

Maidstone Music Festival 
Last Saturday, the Amherst Choir won the ‘Under 12' choir class of 
the Maidstone Music Festival for the fifth time. The choir sang two 
songs, Poppa Piccolino and Pure Imagination, which were highly 
praised and given 'Distinction' by the adjudicator. Thank you to Miss 
Payne for accompanying us on the piano. 
 

Christmas Song Competition Winner 
Congratulations to Charlie G (Year 3) and Grace G (Year 6) for winning this year's 'Christmas Song 
Competition'. We had so many wonderful entries from across the school, making the                  
selection process a real challenge for all the teachers. Charlie and Grace have been working with 
Mr Clarke over the past week to set their words to music and the completed carol, The Christmas 
Tree, will be performed at the school Carol Service on Monday 11th December. 
 

Christmas Lights Switch-On 
On Friday 24th November the Amherst Choir 
performed at the main Sevenoaks 
Lights Switch-On. We performed a range of 
Christmas songs that included Rudolph the 
Red Nosed Reindeer, Sleigh Ride, You're a 
Mean One, Mr Grinch and some traditional 
carols. The children were absolutely brilliant, 
singing with enthusiasm and acting as a real 
credit to the school. We are looking forward 
to performing carols in Trafalgar Square from 
4.00-5.00pm next Thursday 14th December, which anyone is welcome to come and support. 
 

EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS EXPLAINED 

Thank you for completing our Clubs Booking Form for the MINI Spring Sign Up.  

We will be working on your bookings and emails and will be in contact shortly. 

OUR AIM 
We aim to give each child an opportunity to attend one extra-curricular club in Autumn/Spring and 

in Summer. 
 

POPULAR CLUBS  
i.e. chess, arts and craft, forest school, athletics 

With popular and oversubscribed clubs, it is likely that your child will only be allocated a place in 
one of the three terms to give all children the opportunity to participate. 

 

CLUBS BOOKING FORM 

The Clubs Booking Form is available via the school’s website all year long. 

Please complete this and if there is a space open in a club, it will be allocated to you. 



COMMUNITY EVENTS  

https://www.theoutdoorsproject.co.uk/sevenoaks/
https://www.youtube.com/@thatadventpuppetcalendar
https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/7oaksplayers
https://forms.office.com/pages/responsepage.aspx?id=xiE78Bg-Dkmya3mcWSPOW5FTdf3Uys5MhJDtr7D4yMJUNENPQzZMT0NIWjA5QVk2SlhRQVRIVjJEUy4u

